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Minutes of the Radwinter Parish Council held on Monday 26
th

 June 2017. 

 

Present  Cllr Duck 

   Cllr Fitch 

   Cllr Halls 

   Cllr Davidson 

   Cllr Richardson 

   Cllr Rains 

   Cllr Boyden 

   DC Howell 

   James Salmon County Broadband 

  

    Cathryn Carlisle (Clerk) 

17/112  Apologies for Absence  

 CC Walsh 

17/113   Members of the public are welcome to attend the Parish Council meeting. Those 

     wishing to speak or raise any issue are requested to do so at. 

 

     There were no public present 

 

17/114     Members’ Declarations of interest 

      Mark Halls Recreation Ground 

 

17/115    Minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 22
nd

 May 2017 were approved and   

     signed as a true record. 

 

17/116    County Broadband James Salmon 

James Salmon gave a presentation of the present situation on how County 

Broadband now works, last year County Broadband wanted people to sign up for a 

5 year plan this is now not the case.  What they need now is to know that people 

are interested in having this facility they are currently offering 32mb and by 

Christmas they hope to offer a 100mb. They hope to get 40 properties interested 

in Radwinter Parish. 

County Broadband are also offering a telephone package to go with the 

broadband, you will be able to keep your BT Landline no. 

 

James proposed that we arrange a village meeting so he can tell residents about 

their plans.  The Clerk to arrange a date with James for September. 

  

17/117    Clerks Report 

     No Report 
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17/118     District Councils Report 

UDC local draft plan has been published showing the proposed sites. UDC need 

6,000 house in the plans life. 

      There are 3 sites for New Garden Communities  

      North of Great Chesterford  2000 houses 

      Little Easton  2000 

Galley Wood 5000 house which will boarder on to Braintree’s West of Braintree    

development. 

The population of Uttlesford will increase by a 3
rd

.  The draft plan will go for 

approval in July/Aug 2017 and for the consultation to be later in the year followed 

by going to the inspector in July 2018. 

The Garden Communities, put in the infrastructure first, each site should be a 

standalone community. 

 

UDC has invested in Little Chesterford Science Park this will bring in extra 

revenue.  Uttlesford will have a deficit of 3 ¼ million pounds this years with less 

money coming from Central Government, so UDC thought the best way to get 

money in is to invest in property this is a joint venture with Aviva and is the less 

risky option.   

       

17/119    County Councillors 

 

     Report on Website 

 

17/120    Recreation Ground: 

Councillors discussed the widening the entrance to the Recreation Ground after a 

lengthy discussion a vote was taken. 

4 for widening the entrance 

3 against 

Councillors were concerned that there wouldn’t be a footpath for the children. 

And any existing services 

 

 17/120.1 Recreation Ground update 

  The Muga is in the process of being built. 

 

17/121  Finance: 

  To agree the following payments: 

  17/121.1   Cathryn Carlisle –  salary   89      

  17/121.2  £111.83  E-on    Electricity  d/d 

  17/121.3  £23.00  Cathryn Carlisle  Clerk Expenses 90  

  17/121.4  £48.38 A & J Lighting  Maintenance  S/O 

  17/121.5  £30.24 BT   Telephone  D/D  

  17/121.6  £60.00 Village Hall  Hall Rental  94 

  17/121.10 £52.8 RCCE   Subs   92 

  17/121.11 £483.00 C W Low  Verge   93 
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  17/121.12 £37.25 SLCC   Subs   95 

Payments were approved by all councillors,  Cllrs Richardson and Davidson 

checked the invoices. 

    

  17/121.7  Monthly Budget and Bank 

  Were approved by all councillor’s present 

   

  17/121.8  Finance Committee Report 

  The Finance Committee met earlier in the evening 

 

  17/121.9 Insurance Policy to review and pay the premium of £506.01 91 

   The insurance Policy was reviewed. 

   

17/122  Recent Planning Applications:  

  UTT/17/1640/SO  Stansted Airport Scoping Opinion 

   The Parish Council Note this. 

 

            17/122.1  Planning Results 

   

 17/122.2  New Development of East View  

      Some of the houses are now occupied. 

           

17/123 Highways:   

The light outside the village hall in the middle of the main road, has been knocked 

down again this time by a crane. 

 The road surface on Water Lane is coming up. 

 The Clerk to report this. 

 

17/124 Stocking Green update 

The Footpath that runs long the Pant hasn’t been cut Cllr Davidson to speak to  

Robert Hagg.           

  

17/125 Reports from Councillors with matters affecting the village 

 

17/126   Village Furniture 

Ashley Brooks sent an email to the clerk explaining he would be more than happy 

to offer his services as a handy man. He is a qualified carpenter/joiner and live in 

the village at wheelwrights on princes well. 

Councillor Duck to speak to Jill Mary about the where about to the six bench’s are. 

 

17/127   Neighbourhood Plan  No Update     

 

17/128   Where Water Flow No  Update   

 

17/129    Community Payback Team  27
th

 June  

     To Check everythings organised for the day. 

     Cllr Davidson to get Petrol and met the team, The village hall to be open for toilets. 
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17/130 Matters to be raised by members for the next agenda 

  

17/131 Meeting Closed at 9.50pm 

 

 

Signed………………………………………  Dated…………………………………….. 

 

 

 

 


